
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 10, 2008 

 

Present:      John Strasser, Harry L. Reid, Richard Bielefield  

       Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:       Chief Wentworth,  Douglas Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for David Presby for an addition on Map 215, 

Lot 13.2. 

 

DOUGLAS GLOVER met with the Selectmen to discuss Highway Department business.  

There was storm damage on Streeter Pond Road, Toad Hill, Grandview and Hayward 

Lane.  There has been a shortage of salt and gravel this winter.  Mr. Glover was able to 

purchase gravel from Mr. McKenzie. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Selectmen to discuss Mutual Aid policies when 

responding to area towns.  Chief Wentworth discussed with the Board the hiring of a part 

time officer. 

 

The Selectmen denied a zoning permit as submitted by Christopher Harris for Map 206, 

Lot 15.  The light commercial use is allowable by Special Exception.  The application 

will need to go to the Board of Adjustment.  

 

The Selectmen reviewed final preparations for Town Meeting. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of March 4, 2008 seconded by 

MR. REID.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. REID made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM. The next scheduled meeting 

will be on Monday, March 17, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


